
 
 

 

 

  

 

Edited for the Morris Ring by Eddie Dunmore  
118 Edgecoombe, South Croydon, Surrey CR2 8AD 



 
 

page 2  Circular 45 

  

Gentlemen:  
S ever, it has been a very 
busy summer visiting 
sides all over the coun-

try. In addition, there has been 
the need to react to the Govern-
ment's Public Entertainment 
Licence legislation, & to pro-
duce a new Morris Ring bro-
chure. 

The previous Circular, Number 
44, included events up to the 
Ripley Ring Meeting: glorious 
weather, beautiful scenery, & 
scaffold poles around the dining 
hall. Ripley worked miracles to 
get the Centre ready -well done, 
lads. I then visited Oakworth 
for their Weekend, a train jour-
ney that had me zigzagging 
across England, unlike the 
steam train journey on the 
Howarth railway. 

The Benfieldside Ring Meeting 
took me to Durham for the first 
time. I found my way into the 
Shakespeare Head, only to dis-
cover that all the toilets were 
blocked, & the landlord looking 
for a plumber. I never said a 
word! The meeting was based at 
Durham College, with the Feast 
in the Great Hall. I was expect-
ing a white owl to appear, or 
Harry Porter to turn up. It was 
another very enjoyable 
weekend. 

Despite the rain, & yet more 
rain, I had a great time at the 
Martlets' 50th Anniversary day 
at Chichester. At the Feast in the 
evening, our wives were able to 
join us. Saddleworth was 
noteworthy for the fine weather 
(where was the liquid sun-
shine?), & the change of route 
for the Rushcart. September  
saw the Winchester Meeting 
(ably hosted by the Winchester 
men who are experts at Feasts), 
then Norfolk with Kings Mor-

ris, & Thaxted for Colin Flem-
ing's Memorial. This last was 
well attended, finishing with 
dancing outside the church by 
HQMD, Thaxted, East Suffolk 
(a double jig), & Westminster. I 
met up with Jockey for their 
Feast somewhere in Birming-
ham - I always get lost there. 
Last weekend found me in 
Peterborough on Saturday, en-
joying a boat trip along the 
River Nene, dancing on a pon-
toon (a precarious thing to do): 
Sunday was a dash over to 
Much Wenlock for the AGM of 
the Morris Federation. 

Here I have to make a point of 
detailing the joint efforts, made 
& still being made, by the three 
morris organisations to limit the 
negative effects of the Public 
Entertainment Licensing Bill. 
John Bacon (MF President), & 
myself have been working to-
gether to put our case to the 
government. We have been very 
much helped by Lord Redes-
dale, who invited us to the 
House of Lords to discuss the 
practicalities of laying on a 
"showcase" for the morris. The 
event will take place in 
Trafalgar Square on Sunday 
November 2nd. The Federation 
will  have 20 sides representing 
their 400 or so members, the 
Morris Ring will have 12 sides 
representing our 200+ Members 
& Associates, & the Open 
Morris will contribute 10 sides. 

Although we have achieved 
some success, in that a clause 
has been inserted into the Bill 
specifically excluding morris 
dancing from its provisions, 
much more needs to be done to 
gain similar exemption for ac-
tivities such as mumming & the 
performance of live (possibly 
unamplified) music. I would 
like to thank all the sides that 

have asked to join us in Trafal-
gar Square: I have tried to en-
sure that as many traditions as 
possible will be represented. 
The major lack at the moment 
is Rapper, & I appreciate that 
for the likes of Horwich (for 
example), bringing a team 
down to London would be a 
major financial commitment. 

The event promises to be posi-
tive publicity for morris of all 
sorts, & I hope that we can con-
tinue to work together to pro-
mote the music & dance on a 
united front. There are differ-
ences of opinion about how the 
morris should be portrayed, but 
we in the Morris Ring must ac-
cept that we are not the only or-
ganisation: in fact we are now a 
smaller organisation. We have 
history & tradition behind us, & 
individual members willing to 
demonstrate & teach the 
dances; Past Squire Bert 
Cleaver, for example, has given 
Fieldtown instructionals to MF 
sides. Actions like this can only 
raise the general standards of 
Banc'  

Another factor that has to be ad-
mitted is that for many Ring 
sides, ageing is becoming a ma-
jor factor. Thaxted are becoming 
concerned that their survival 
beyond the next ten years is 
problematic, as is my own side 
(&, I'm sure, many more). I 
would like all sides to consider 
whether you can put on a 
genuine "show" dance - we need 
to be honest with ourselves here 
- or have age, lack of fitness, & 
damaged knees finally caught 

up with us? Surely, no Squire 
wants to say to any side "Sorry: 
not good enough". 

Another ongoing project that 
could benefit from November 
2nd is "Morris Futures". If the 
display in Trafalgar Square goes 
well enough, & generates suffi-
cient positive reaction from the 
general public, it could easily be 
used as a template for further 
shows around the country. Being 
able to tap a larger pool of talent 
should enable us, in concert with 
the other organisations, to 
organise, promote, & stage a 
series of "Showcases": think 
how much that will help to raise 
general awareness of traditional 
dance & music! 

In the months ahead there are 
Ales & Feasts, nominations for 
the next Squire, & in the New 
Year, the Annual Representa-
tives' Meeting (hosted by 
Saddleworth & Mossley). I 
would like to see a majority of 
the member sides represented at 
that Meeting. 

Next Tuesday, I shall be in Lon-
don to meet with the DCMS, & 
that weekend (10-12th October) 
at Rutland. I look forward to 
meeting many of you during the 
winter months, at Ales & Feasts, 
& to give thanks for support at 
Trafalgar Square. Let all of us in 
the fellowship of the morris look 
to the future with a positive 
attitude. 

Cliff Marchant, 
Squire of the Morris Ring. 

A 

ire  
DOUGLAS  KENNEDY 

MEMORIAL  FUND 

I s your club performing abroad in 2004? The Douglas Kennedy 

Fund might beable to help with your travelling expenses with a 

modest, but useful, grant. 

Douglas Director of the EFDSS from 1924 and the longest serv- 

ing Squire of the Ring.The Fund was established in his memory by 

the National Council of the EFDSS on his death at the age of 94 

 

Further details from the Clerk to the Trustees, Bob Parker 40 

Nightingale RdĂHampton Mddx, TW12 3HZ 

Final applications must be with the Trustees by 31st February 04 
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`Mesdames et messieurs, 

bon soir. Nous sommes 

les danseurs morris de 

Woodside, de la petite 

belle village de Watford. 

Morris est  une 

traditionelle et trés trés 

ancienne danse 

folklorique, pour les 

hommes anglais' 

HUS began the 

Woodside 

Men's (from 

Watford *) en-

tertainment for a visit-

ing French choir from 

Provence. Woodside 

were approached by 

the Aeolian Singers of 

Hemel Hempstead to 

provide a traditional 

English evening for 

them & their visitors.  

At first thought, we had 

wondered what  

150 non-folkies would 

make of the Morris  

version of 'English tradition' 

but we soon discovered that 

we cheered the natives up no 

end, convincing them that 

there still is a living tradition 

out there. In case our efforts 

spark a few ideas for similar 

events, here's what we did. 
The evening began at the pic-
turesque Boot pub in Sarratt, 
with dancing in the garden, 
whilst the French visitors shel-
tered from the burning Hert-
fordshire sun (true!) under the 
shade of the weeping willow 
trees. Here Woodside per-
formed a set of dances, includ-
ing Lads a' Bunchum 
(Adderbury), Step & Fetch `er 
(Bampton), Vandals of 
Hammerwich(Litchfield) & the

Woodside dance Duke of 
Marlborough's Request to a 
well known tune subverted by 
the colonials!  

Everybody then adjourned to the 
Village Hall (yes, the same one 
used by Woodside for their 
annual Winter Ale, last Friday in 
January) to continue with the 
English festivities. We began 
with Woodside leading the au-
dience in the Grange song of 
good fellowship Let union be in 
all our minds (or Que l'union soit 
dans tous nos esprits if you must 
know). A traditional English 
meal followed, including cottage 
pie, followed by apple pie & 
summer pudding. All this great 
English food was washed down 
with (naturally, not warm) Eng-

lish ale, actually the excellent 
`Side Pocket for a Toad' (**) 
from the local Tring Brewery, 
& jugs of Pimms. 

Between courses Woodside 
danced a short show, while 
navigating the smallish stage, 
particularly challenging as we 
danced on with Hey Diddle Dis 
(Bledington). This was followed 
by Banks of the Dee (Fieldtown) 
& another Woodside dance 
(Captain Larno's Skirmish), be-
fore inviting as many as would 
(or could fit on the stage) to a fi-
nal Bonny Green. Naturally, the 
two musical directors were 
picked on & were joined by 
brave volunteers from both 
choirs. 

After the meal, Woodside, led 
by Geoff Roberts (in excellent 
voice after all that 'Side Pocket') 
sang a number of traditional 
chorus songs, including Pleas-
ant & Delightful, Country Life,

The Nightingale, Wild Mountain 
Thyme & Rolling Home. With 
two, by now well-lubricated 
choirs, the choruses almost lifted 
the roof & the singing was still 
going on as Woodside took their 
leave. 

Of course, some of this was a 
new challenge for Woodside, es-
pecially as we don't normally 
take on choir-loads of experi-
enced singers (ie they work from 
the dots!), but it was a great 
experience & it's always nice to 
have a few extra satisfied 
customers. As for our audience, 
some of the natives apparently 
got more exposure to their folk 
culture than they'd had in their 
lives before et les Francais can 
now cope with the concept that 
un homme can put les fleurs in 
son chapeau et still be taken 
sérieusement! 

David Lang, Squire 

T 

Les Cloches, les Cloches!  
 

(*) Woodside MM, who were founded in 1957, can be 
contacted at woodsidemm@onetel.net.uk or viewed on 
www.mymores.com/woodside. 

(**) Side Pocket for a Toad - An old Hertfordshire saying 
which alludes to 'the uselessness of anything'. Although the 
saying has now sadly passed into disuse, the brewery is 
mounting a campaign to restore this old expression to its 
rightful place in popular parlance. 

Captain Lamos' Skirmish 

Bonny Green 

mailto:woodsidemm@onetel.net.uk

